HIV PREVENTION PLANNING COUNCIL (HPPC)

Points of Integration between Prevention and Care
Action Minutes from Meeting:

3/3/08

3:00-5:00 PM
Members Present:  Jabari Allah, Michelle Bakken, Noah Briones, Gayle Burns, David Diaz, Ken Pearce, Susan Philip, Joe Ramirez-Forcier, Gwen Smith
Staff:  Joseph Cecere (HHS), Aimee Crisostomo (Harder+Co.), Vincent Fuqua (HPS), John Melichar (HPS), Michael Paquette (HPS), Maree Kay Parisi (HASE)
Absent:  Randy Allgaier, Ed Byrom, Esther Lucero, Jose Luis Villarce
Public:  None

1. Welcome, Introductions, Announcements and Changes
· Meeting began at 3:05 p.m.
2. Public Comment

· There was no public comment.
3. Approval of minutes from 1/8/08 and 2/4/08 meetings 
· Both sets of minutes were approved.
4. Committee Business 
· Report from HPPC
· Michael Paquette informed the committee that 3 more members (TBD) of the HSPC (CARE Council) will be joining POI in April.  He also said that HPS staff will do a special orientation for these new members in order to “catch them up”.  They will review materials and answer any questions they may have before the next meeting.
· Michael also announced the date of the joint meeting between HPPC and HSPC.  It will be Monday, May 19th from 4:30-6:30 pm.  HPPC will meet at an hour beforehand (3:30) before joining the HSPC.  HSPC will meet until 7:30 on its own.   This will take place at The State Building (455 Golden Gate).
· Michael also gave a Steering Committee update:
· Reviewed and approved the final community member application.   This steering meeting (3rd of the year) was the last one at which community member applications would be reviewed.  

· Diversity training will be held at the April full council meeting

· Reviewed the revised HPPC Membership Application.  Discussed organization and content of application, and how much information a potential applicant should disclose. Membership will take the document back to committee for revision.

· Talked about future training ideas, including team building training to facilitate dialogue among Council members, along with training on critical questioning.

· Discussed managing public comment and steering members agreed that the Council may want to have a security guard present during Full Council meetings.  This possibility should be discussed at committee meetings and then brought before the Full Council.

· Report from HSPC

· Susan also mentioned that the three new CARE members will be joining POI.  

· Ken Pearce thought it might be a good idea to have mentors for the new CARE members (by CARE members).

· Joseph Cecere and Ken Pearce talked about the cuts in CARE funding which was discussed in more detail at the last HSPC meeting.
· Report back from State Community Planning Group (CPG)
· The state CPG is a joint council for prevention and care.  John Melichar mentioned that the Steering Committee has developed a new scope of work for 2008.  They developed two work groups – a Restructuring Work Group to look at the system of Care and the other will be an Architect Work Group to look at larger funding issues coming down the line.
· Report back from Conference on Retroviruses and Opportunistic Infections (CROI)

· Susan reported that the news at this conference wasn’t particularly good.  She mentioned the findings of the ACE study (Herpes suppression and HIV transmission) 
· Susan briefly updated members on the EXPLORE study and the Swiss study.
· Process Evaluation 

· We discussed the importance of members to fill these out since we only received 4 completed surveys last month.  It was suggested that both a paper copy as well as an electronic version (Survey Monkey) should be available to help increase the response rate.  We will try this for the April meeting.
· The staff reminded the members that the survey closed within four days of the meeting.
· Action Item – Create hard copy/paper version of Survey Monkey Process Evaluation and bring to April meeting

· There was no public comment on this agenda item.
5.  Plans for utilization of the Data/Epi  chapter
· Care Council co-chairs and HIV Health Services are supportive of the integrated epi chapter and POI scope of work.

· There was no public comment on this agenda item.

6.  Follow-up on Presentation on Data Regarding Linkage to Care

· Israel Nieves-Rivera (HPS Staff) was in attendance for this agenda item.  He presented a PowerPoint presentation on this topic at January’s meeting and since we have had several new members join the committee it was thought that we may need to revisit this issue.  There were no further questions for Israel.
· We reminded members that based on a POI recommendation from last year there is now a workgroup being developed to develop standards of care/best practices for linkage from testing into care.  There has been one meeting to discuss this including Vincent, Doug Sebesta (HPS Staff), Joseph C., Teri Dowling (HPS Staff) and Bill Blum (HHS Staff).  POI will get updated on the workgroup’s progress as they continue to meet.
· A question was raised as to who else should be invited to this workgroup (Providers?  Consumers?)  This should be an open invitation to anyone who’s interested.
· Joe Ramirez-Forcier thought it might be good to think of subgroups to be represented in this workgroup as linkage to care and best practices might be different depending on who you’re talking about (eg. Mental Health, Older Men, substance use).
· Linkage to Care will now shift to the working group and we will begin to include this as part of the Committee Business section of the agenda to keep everyone “in the loop”.
· Action Item – revise POI meeting agenda to include “linkage to care work group update” under Committee Business.
· There was no public comment on this agenda item.
7.  Review elements of the current Epidemiologic Profiles
· The group was charged with the following questions when looking at the current  Epi chapter:

· What do you think of the chapter overall?

· What do you like/don’t like?

· What works well?
· What could be improved? – Think about the structure and organization of the chapter, the presentation of the information/data, and clarity of the chapter.
· Question rose:  Who is the consumer of this plan? Citizens of SF?  Tool for providers? Consumers?  All of the above?
· Michael had a suggestion on a few cosmetic changes to the chapter.  Put the page numbers in the lower right hand corner (more user friendly), make the colors easier to read, have the titles of charts and graphs in bold black print instead of light brown (easier to read and easier to make copies).

· Ken Pearce asked if it was necessary to have all the charts and graphs.  Which ones are the most important?  He also said it would be important to stay consistent with numbers and percentages.
· Joe R. said it might be useful to know who monolingual Spanish are bilingual and monolingual English speakers.

· Where is this data coming from?  (Census, surveillance reports, etc.)  It was mentioned that it might be helpful to stick with one source and use throughout.

· Since Dara Coan (HPS Staff) worked on this chapter five years ago (when she was with Harder and Co.), someone thought it might be useful for her to come to the next meeting and help explain some of the data and the rationale for having it in the chapter.

· Action Item – Invite Dara to the April 7 POI Meeting.
· There was no public comment on this agenda item.
8.  Review of Epidemiologic Question #:1 what are the demographic characteristics of the general    population in SF?


· Aimee prepared a handout titled “The City and County of San Francisco:  An Overview” for this item but we decided to hold off on this discussion until next month’s meeting.
· There was no public comment on this agenda item.
9.  Next Steps, Evaluation and Closing 
· The meeting adjourned at approximately 4:55pm.  Members were reminded to fill out their process evaluations.
· Action Item – Get a bigger room (330A?) for next month’s meeting as we will have the three new CARE members in attendance.

The minutes were prepared by Michael Paquette and Vincent Fuqua and reviewed by Susan Philip.
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